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	Animal Welfare and Compliance is EVERYONE’S Responsibility!
Actual animal welfare/compliance issues that have occurred in the last several months:

· A researcher believes that a certain behavioral test is included in his approved protocol, but it’s not – the tests are performed, data gathered, publications submitted and grant funds spent before the omission is discovered.  
· An approved protocol includes a detailed surgical monitoring record and researchers do in fact monitor the animals carefully during a long surgical procedure for adequacy of anesthesia and consistent vital signs.  But they don’t use the monitoring record forms and write down their findings on a consistent basis.  
· A protocol approved by the IACUC includes detailed procedures for monitoring and care of the animals, but those procedures aren’t followed by research staff because staff members haven’t been properly trained.  Animals that have undergone an invasive surgical procedure don’t get the monitoring and follow-up care they need. 
· A researcher removes food and places a “Do Not Feed” card on an animal cage with the intention of using the animals in experiments later that day.  Something comes up and the animals aren’t used; but the researcher doesn’t remove the card.  Husbandry sees the card the next morning and assumes that the animals are being fasted for the coming day – the error isn’t discovered in time and animals die. 
· The pups are 21 days old and ready to wean – females go in one cage, males in the other.  But then the researcher gets distracted and forgets to put food in the cage.  Husbandry has already cleaned the room and won’t be back until the next day.  24+ hours is a long time to go without food when you’re a three-week-old mouse. 

All of these incidents share a common thread – somewhere along the line, someone didn’t do what they were supposed to do.  Someone didn’t take the time to review the protocol before conducting an experiment, and now the lab must return grant funds and retract published articles. Someone neglected to appropriately document their surgical procedures, and inspectors from outside the lab assumed that animals aren’t being appropriately monitored.  Worst of all, animals in our care experienced pain, distress and discomfort that could have been avoided.
Don’t rely on other people when the safety and welfare of the animals is at stake – do it yourself!  Animal welfare is everyone’s responsibility.


	We’ve added/updated our guidelines for
· Use of Drugs in Animals
· Training  
Check out the new policies and guidelines at www.research.uci.edu 
	Changes to the Training Requirements:

Federal regulations require that all individuals be appropriately trained and/or experienced before they engage in any activities involving live animals in research.  
Lead Researchers are ultimately responsible for ensuring that all research personnel are proficient in the procedures they will perform.  
The IACUC strongly recommends that you document the training of all members of your staff.   Information and a sample documentation form is available ONLINE 



	Controlled Substances

Use of controlled substances such as ketamine, diazepam, sodium pentobarbital and buprenorphine is tightly controlled by federal and state laws.  All controlled substances intended for use in research animals must be purchased through the UCI Pharmacy and must be stored securely.  Environmental Health & Safety personnel require submission of a Controlled Substance Use Authorization and oversee the use, storage and disposal of all such agents.   

Consequences for not following EH&S requirements for use of controlled substances include confiscation of the drugs from your laboratory and a possible administrative hold on your IACUC protocol.  For more information, visit the EH&S WEBSITE
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	Facility Inspections
Coming

In 

November!

Watch your email for the schedule 

-

End of October
	                        New and Improved!

The Guide for the Care and Use of Animals, 8th Edition is here!  

The book that guides all good animal care and use programs has been updated!  We’ll be following the recommendations and requirements of the 8th Edition from this point forward, in everything from facility inspections to policy development.

If you’d like a PDF copy of the Guide-8th Edition, email us at IACUC@uci.edu and we’ll send you one.



	Keep Up with 

All the 

IACUC News!
	Subscribe to our email list-serv:  
            http://department-lists.uci.edu/mailman/listinfo/or-iacuc 




